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Y&G Position Paper on the Forum Civique Européen

Praha, 18th September 2006

Hereunder is the Position Paper on the Forum Civique Europeene (FCE) as drafted by the participants to the European Seminar entitled ‘Sustainable Future of Europe - Youth on the Frontline’ organised by the Youth & Globalisation Project and held in Prague, Czech Republic as from 14th to 18th September 2006.

We, the participants to the European Seminar entitled ‘Sustainable Future of Europe - Youth on the Frontline’ agreed upon the following comments as a set of practical proposals towards the FCE initiative. The statements below should be understood as an attempt to help the FCE work more effectively and involve young people in the debate as we believe they are the future leaders who will sooner or later deal with most of the issues discussed in the seminar meetings on future of Europe.

The initiative of FCE is an interesting project with a great potential, yet very young and fragile.

Having discussed the role of the FCE, its impact, focus and status, we believe it is necessary that there is a big campaign to raise awareness amongst the 25 European Union Member States on the idea of creating a single European Statute for NGOs so as to facilitate that a common decision on the matter is taken, following public debate and consultation. 

We believe the FCE should be careful in choosing its actions and targets, as the common ground its member associations share is very focused and does not allow for strong thematic actions. The FCE should therefore reflect on the need for continuation, once the European NGO Statute has been established.

We feel the FCE should create and facilitate measures for the boards of member NGOs to explain to their members the aims and ideals and necessity of the FCE. In order to do this, the FCE must formulate and explain its workings and goals in the language of the citizens concerned, as opposed to the eurocratic language used in Brussels. This should create a dialogue amongst the internal working of the NGO concerned, while using their own members´ language.

We did not reach consensus on, and therefore advise FCE to reflect on the way membership of NGO’s from outside the EU adds value to the FCE and its members. Also the impact on the legitimacy of representation remains doubted. Should they gain consultation-status or full membership – this issue should be cleared up in the near future.

We believe the Forum to be an important instrument to STRENGTHEN the relationship of trust and involvement between the citizens and the European Institutions and European Politicians. Citizens need to be made aware of their role in the European Project. Youths should also be reached out on the local level through raising awareness and knowledge on youth empowerment in the European arena – ensure and provide better promotion to young people across the continent.
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